
Town of Vernon –Contract # 2090 
Windermere Fields – Construction of Fields #2 and #3 

Invitation to Bid/Legal Notice 
The Town of Vernon, Connecticut is seeking bids from qualified contractors for the Construction of 2 
Soccer Fields within the recreation complex being developed at 60 Windermere Avenue, Ellington, 
Connecticut.  While this project is located within the corporate limits of the Town of Ellington, it is a 
Vernon Funded and Directed effort.  The Project involves construction staking, grading of subsoils and 
topsoil, installation of miscellaneous drainage structures, sediment and erosion control measures, 
raking, hydroseeding/mulching and incidental construction associated with the development of the 
fields.  A responding firm must have demonstrated experience in providing such service and adhere to 
standards and requirements typical for such service. 
Each bidder must provide a certified check or bid bond for five percent (5%) of the bid as provided in the 
information for Bidders. All bonds must be from sureties listed on the most recent U.S. Treasury Circular 
570.   
 
No Bid may be withdrawn for a period of 90 days after the actual date of the opening. It anticipated that 
the project award will be made on or before August 1st, 2022. The allowed time of completion for work 
under this contract is 120 days from the notice to proceed.  
 
Plans and Specifications for this project may be obtained by accessing the Town of Vernon Website 
under the Legal Notices / Bids / Contracts section. 
 
Questions about this RFP should be directed to David Smith, Town Engineer, by email only, to 
dsmith@vernon-ct.gov no later than Tuesday, June 28, 2022 at 4:30 pm. Answers to inquiries will be 
posted by Thursday, June 30, 2022 on the Town’s website at www.vernon-ct.gov/legal-notices and at 
the Connecticut State Dept. of Administrative Services (DAS) at https://portal.ct.gov/das by referencing 
Contract #2090. It is the sole responsibility of the respondent to review any or all addendum or question 
responses. 
 
Three copies of the proposal should be submitted in a sealed envelope, clearly marked “BID 
DOCUMENT– DO NOT OPEN – CONTRACT #2090 -Windermere Fields #2 and #3” on the outside of the 
envelope and delivered to: Michael J. Purcaro, Town Administrator, Town of Vernon, Memorial Building, 
14 Park Place, 3rd Floor, Vernon, Connecticut 06066 no later than Thursday, July 7, 2022 at 11:00 am. 
Emailed, faxed, or late bids will not be accepted. 
 
Received bids will be opened publicly at 11:00am on Thursday, July 7, 2022 in the Town Council 
Chambers, 3rd floor, Town of Vernon Memorial Building, 14 Park Place.   
 
The Town of Vernon, prior to the awarding of any contract, may require further financial and other 
information from any applicant who becomes the low bidder for that contract. The Town reserves the 



right to reject any or all proposals in whole or part, if in its sole determination, the proposal(s) are 
deemed to not be in the best interest of the Town of Vernon. 
 
Michael J. Purcaro 
Town Administrator 
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